
 

 

 

January 2, 2013 
 
The Saratoga Town Board met at 6:00 p.m. in the town office.  Chairman Rickaby called the 
meeting to order.  Forbes was absent.  The meeting was officially noticed.  
 
Passineau made a motion to approve the December 19, 2012 meeting minutes with 
corrections.  Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed.  
 
Lorelei Fuehrer gave the Building Inspector’s report.  134 permits were issued in 2012. 
 
Dave Ryun gave the Constable’s report.   
 
Billie-Jo Kester gave the Treasurer’s report.  A house at 6850 48th Street has had the 
electric meter removed and the owners said that they are trying to get the building off of the 
property.  They would like to have the garbage and recycling taken off the property.  Since 
every home in the Town whether it is being inhabited or not has to pay the garbage and 
recycling fee, the Board stated that she would have to pay the total garbage and recycling 
and once the building was removed they would be able to get a portion of the money back 
based on when the building was removed. 
 
Correspondence was read. 
 
Heeg made a motion to approve the bills paid. Frank seconded it.  Motion passed. 
 
Frank made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed.  The 
meeting adjourned at 6:55 p.m. 
 
Heidi Kawleski, Town Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


